GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

JULY 8, 2020

The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, July 8, 2020 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Chairman Amato called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present


Also Present


G. Amato





J. Smith, Tournament Turf Care


W. Healey





J. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care


D. Worroll





Ald. M. Hardiman

M. Blake







J. O’Connell

B. Nash











N. Veccharelli

II.
Public Comment
None.

III.
Consideration of Minutes of the regular meeting held on June 10, 2020. 
Commissioners’ O’Connell and Worroll made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held June 10, 2020 as presented. Motion carried unanimously. 

IV. 
Chairman’s Report

Chairman Amato reported that the Executive Session listed as listed on tonight’s agenda had been removed. He also reported that negotiations between the City and Tournament Turf Care were ongoing regarding their relief request.  He stated he would keep the Commission updated.  Otherwise, he stated everything else is running smoothly.

V.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds – Vice Chairman Healey reported all new bench pads have been installed. He also reported the pavement by the cart shed has been extended. The Health Dept has allowed two people to an electric cart if they are in the same household. Vice Chairman Healey reported the Health Dept still will not allow water coolers. He stated it is the request of the Building and Grounds Committee that they be allowed to explore irrigation system upgrades. 
Commissioners Worroll and O’Connell made and seconded a motion to allow the Building and Grounds Committee to explore irrigation system upgrades.  Motion carried unanimously.

Vice Chairman Healey reported the three-wheel carts are unavailable at this time and will be purchased in the future. He also reported the stone walls have been treated and the Invoice will be turned over to Commissioner Worroll for processing payment.


b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported balances as of July 8, 2020 in the following accounts: Repair/maintenance $27,000, Secretarial fees $600, Water account $20,000, Fund 18 $162,684 and Open Space $98,833, Project Account $6,106, and Project Account #2 $1,033.  He stated the year end close out was approximately $1,200 that will be transferred to the Fund 18 account.


c) Tribute to former Commissioners – Commissioner Worroll reported the new bench has been installed on hole # 9 and they are awaiting delivery of two benches for hole # 7 and the Practice Green.

VI.
Unfinished Business
None.
VII.    Management’s Report (Tournament Turf Care, LLC)
Mr. Smith reported the Ct. Golf Association has recently updated their guidelines regarding COVID-19 precautions but at this time the Orchards will remain status quo in their operations.

VIII.  
New Business 

          a)  Report on Rounds – Mr. Fabrizio distributed a hand outs detailing the rounds and cart rentals YTD. 

There being no further business before the Commission, Commissioners Worroll and Veccharelli made and seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 5:55 p.m.








Recorded by,








Bill Healey







Acting Recording Secretary
Transcribed by K. Kennedy
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